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NOTICE OF NOMINATIONS 
Town of Niverville 

 
Notice is hereby given that on the following days: 

September 14, 15, 16, 19, 20 

Between the hours of 

9:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m.—5:00 p.m. 

At the following location 

329 Bronstone Drive, Niverville 

I will receive nominations for the offices of 

Mayor and Councillor 

of the aforesaid Local Authority. 

 

The nomination deadline is September 20, 2022 at 5:00 p.m.  Nominations cannot be accepted 
after this day. 
 

All nominations shall be made in writing and shall be signed by at least twenty-five voters.  Each 
nomination shall also be accompanied by the candidate’s declaration of qualification. 
 
Nominations may be filed in person at the above location, on the date and  hours specified, by an 
agent, or by email (Audrey.Neufeld@whereyoubelong.ca).  To obtain a nomination paper and / or 
candidate’s declaration of qualification, contact the SEO at the telephone number listed below, by 
email, or stop by the Town Office at 329 Bronstone Drive, Niverville. 
 

Nomination papers not accompanied by the required documents and not properly filed shall 
be rejected. 
 

Audrey Neufeld, Senior Election Official (SEO) 
Town of Niverville 
204-388-4600 ext. 1102 
audrey.neufeld@whereyoubelong.ca  
Dated at Niverville on August 30, 2022 
 

Audrey Neufeld, SEO  Town of Niverville 
 

Property Tax Reminder 
 

Niverville’s 2022 property tax bills have been mailed. If you have not received your bill you may request a copy. 
New property owners are reminded that they are responsible for the payment of the taxes whether or not they 
have received a tax notice in their name. If you would like to request a copy of the statement for your property or 
have questions regarding your property taxes, email taxes@whereyoubelong.ca or call 204-388-4600 ext.1201.  
  
All tax payments must be received in the Town Office by 5 p.m. on the due date. Cheques may be post-
dated to the due date (Sept. 29, 2022) but must be received by the Town Office on or before September 29, 

2022 by 5 p.m. or they will be considered late and will be subject to a penalty. Receipts may be emailed upon 
request or picked up at the Town Office. 
  
All taxes remaining subsequently unpaid are subject by law to a penalty of 1.25% per month (compounded  
annually). STATEMENTS CURRENTLY SHOWING ARREARS WILL HAVE ADDITIONAL PENALTIES. Call the Town 
Office or log in to your eServices account for an updated balance on the day the payment will be remitted.  
(please allow at least 3 business days for bank processing) 
 
Cheques or money orders should be made payable to the “Town of Niverville”. 
Visit www.whereyoubelong.ca for the various payment options. 

mailto:taxes@whereyoubelong.ca
http://www.whereyoubelong.ca


TOWN CLEAN-UP DAY 
Town Clean-Up Day will be taking place this year on Saturday,  
September 24th. Residents may bring their waste and recycling to Bristal 
Hauling at 405 Kuzenko Street in Niverville, and must comply with the  
below Acceptable Materials List. Be prepared to sort your load upon  
arrival.  

Acceptable Materials for Drop-off: 

• Garbage 
• Recyclables 
• Wood 
• Soil/Fill 
• Metal 
• Concrete 
• Paint 

f 
Got Branches? 

Residents may also drop off tree branches at the Town Compost site, 736 
Schultz Avenue, between 8 am and 2 pm on September 24th for chipping.  

 

FREE DOCUMENT SHREDDING SERVICE 

F 
In conjunction with the Fall Clean-Up Day, the Niverville Credit Union will 
be sponsoring Community Shred Day, where residents will be given the 
opportunity to shred their documents for free. This will be taking place 
Saturday, September 24th between 9 am and 1 pm in the Niverville 
Credit Union Parking Lot, 62 Main Street.  

The following streets will be affect-
ed by the sewer cleaning this year: 
 

• Main Street 
• Prairie Trail 
• Prairie Crossings Court 
• 1st, 2nd, & 3rd Street North 
• 2nd Avenue North 
• Heritage Trail 
• 1st, 2nd, & 4th Street South 
• 2nd, 3rd, & 4th Avenue South 
• South Park Drive 
• Aspen Avenue 
• Linden Place 
• Redwood Place 
• Elmdale Place 

 

Niverville Community  
Garage Sale 
 

The fall garage sale will be taking 
place September 16 & 17, 2022. 
Send an email to  
recreation@whereyoubelong.ca to 
register! The deadline to register is 
September 13th.  
f 
Niverville Memorial Forest  
Program 
In partnership with Niverville  
Communities in Bloom and the Town 
of Niverville, the Memorial Forest in 
Hespeler Park and the Dog Park is  
accepting donations of memorial 
trees with plaques. The purpose of 
the Memorial Forest Program is to 
provide an opportunity for citizens 
here and abroad to commemorate 
the life of a loved one in a special 
way by planting a tree. 
Deadline: September 30, 2022 
Cost per tree: $300 + tax 
f 
Call 204-388-4600 ext. 3003 or email 
recreation@whereyoubelong.ca for 
more information.  

SEWER CLEANING 
 

Sewer cleaning will be taking place this year on September 24-25, 2022, 
with no specific timeline for the affected streets.  
 
Occasionally during sewer cleaning, air pressure builds in the sewer line 
causing water to splash out of toilets, sinks and drains. Please take the  
following precautions to prevent water damage in your home: 
 
• Close lids and cover toilet bowls when not in use. 

 

• Insert drain plugs in all sinks and bathtubs when not in use. 
 

• Remove all floor mats in bathrooms. 
 

• Place an old towel around base of toilets. 
 

• Cover all basement floor drains. 

 
Sewer cleaning on rare occasions may leave an odor in the home. If so, 
please run some water down all sink and bathtub drains, flush toilets, pour 
a pail of water into each basement floor drain and open your windows.  
After a short time the odour should go away.  

CONSTRUCTION UPDATES  
f 
The 2022 Road Repairs are scheduled to start in the middle of  
September. Larger repairs include sections of Lilac Place, 4th Street 
South, Hampton Drive, Cobblestone Court, Lytham Place, and asphalt 
path work along Drover’s Run.  
 

The Mulberry and 311 Intersection Project is ongoing and scheduled to 
be substantially completed at the beginning of September.  

 

Phase 1 of the Opa’s Park Revitalization Project has begun. 
 

Landscaping restoration for the 2022 Concrete Program is  
ongoing. 
 

Re-landscaping of the new dog park area will commence in 
September. 

PUBLIC NOTICE  
f 
Public notice is hereby given that the 2023 Assessment Roll for the Town of 
Niverville has been delivered to the Administration Office and is open for 
public inspection during regular office hours. Applications for revision may 
be made in accordance with sections 42 and 43 of the Assessment Act. 

VOTER’S LIST ADVISORY 
f 
Please be advised that September 
20, 2022 is the last day for changes 
to be made to the Voter’s List. In 
order to be eligible to vote in  
Niverville, you need to be a  
Canadian citizen, at least 18 years 
of age on Election Day, and a  
resident of Niverville for at least six 
months on Election Day, or a  
registered owner of land in the  
municipality on Election Day for at 
least six months before Election 
Day. Unsure of whether you are on 
the list? Call 204-388-4600  
ext. 1101 and staff will check the list 
for you.  

• E-Waste 

• Batteries 

• Tires 

• Oil & Oil Filters 

• Propane Tanks 

• Light Bulbs 

• Fridges ($20 per unit) 


